Chancellor Deane W. Malott, University of Kansas.

Dear Chancellor Malott:

In the Missouri game our boys slipped and fell all over the floor in Hoch Auditorium, and some of them came near suffering some severe injuries to their elbows. They lost their footing repeatedly and made rather a farcical game out of it so far as the floor purchase was concerned.

I called Raymond Nichols and asked that no dances be held in the Auditorium until after the basketball season. The floor is to be refinished between semesters, and we hope that students will not be given permission to dance on the floor until after our game with Kansas State on March 6th.

I will appreciate greatly this cooperation.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH